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1. The National Credit Regulator (NCR) is aware that the Banking Association 
of South Africa (BASA) and other industry associations are in discussions with 
various stakeholders to introduce voluntary debt mediation. The NCR stopped 
the implementation of voluntary debt mediation in 2012 because it undermines 
the National Credit Act 34 of 2005 (NCA) and statutory debt counselling and will 
prejudice consumers. 

2. The NCA makes provision for debt counselling and a mechanism for voluntary 
debt restructuring in section 86 which must be supported and used by all credit 
providers. These mechanisms protect both consumers and credit providers by 
ensuring debt restructuring which ensures that all credit providers are eventually 
repaid. 

3. The NCR does not support voluntary debt mediation and will not approve it 
under any circumstance. The NCR has written letters to BASA and other industry 
associations to cease all work relating to voluntary debt mediation. 

4. Credit providers, debt counsellors, credit bureaus and payment distribution 
agents are requested not to participate in discussions to introduce voluntary 
debt mediation. In particular, credit providers must continue using statutory debt 
counselling and allow all consumers to use statutory debt counselling. 
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Disclaimer: 

While the NCR has taken reasonable care to ensure the factual accuracy of this circular, it cannot guarantee such 

accuracy especially with regards to future events. Accordingly, NCR does not accept any liability for damages 

incurred by any party as a result of decisions or actions taken on the basis of information supplied in this Circular.


